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March 5, 2022, Snow News & Minutes

Presidents Corner 
 

March 5, 2022, Club Meeting 
 

Our March Meeting Will be Held at 
 

Brad’s Wouter’s Front II 
13127 S. White Potato Lake Rd 

Pound, WI 
 

At 9:00 am 
Another fun event is coming up in April 8th and it 
is our Annual Landowner Appreciation. 
All the details our on the flyer in this mailing.  In 
addition to great food at the Holiday Inn, and 
fellowship we will also have bucket raffles and a 
50/50 raffle to raise money for the Brazeau 
Emergency Services.  It supports your local rescue 
squad, fire department, and dive team. 
 
Since we started this event, your club has raised 
over $16,000 for Brazeau Emergency Services.  I 
look forward to seeing lots of people there. 
 

A Big Thank You to our 
Groomer Drivers 

 I would like to say a big thank you to our groomer 
drivers.  They have worked very hard getting the 
groomers ready for the season and have put in 
very long hours grooming.  Our trails have really 
been good, and we thank you for all you do. 
 
Roy Lawrenz President 

                                          
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attentions all Club Members! 
 

In accordance with the bylaws approved at the 

October 2020 meeting, we will be holding elections at 

our April meeting.  Elections will be held for President, 

Vice President, Secretary, Treasurer and three 

Directors.  

 

Please review bylaws posted on bbjoyriders.com for 

details of positions and election procedures. 

Nominations will be accepted at the March meeting or 

via email/phone within ten days of that meeting.  You 

may nominate yourself or another club member. Per 

the bylaws, a member may be nominated for both an 

officer position and a director position.  We would love 

to see a robust election with more members getting 

involved!  Bylaws may be reviewed on the club 

website, click on (About Us) tab. Questions for the 

Election Committee can be emailed to 

bbjoyriders@gmail.com. 

about:blank


 

BB Joyriders Club Member 

Minutes February 5, 2022 

 

The meeting was called to order by Trail Manager Tom 

Stadler at the Klondike Saloon at 9:00 a.m. Twelve 

members were present. Thank you, Klondike Saloon, 

for hosting the meeting! The club welcomed new 

member Dan Clark to the meeting and to the club.  

First Order of Business: Agenda –  

The agenda was reviewed and approved  

Second Order of Business: Secretary Report/Minutes 

–  

A motion to approve the minutes was made by Tom 

Yingling and second by John Gagnon. Motion approved  

Third Order of Business: Treasurer Report –  

Income and expenses were discussed. A motion to 

approve the report was made by Peter Hyps and 

second by Joe Reba. Motion approved. Wayne St Louis 

mentioned the treasurer's report does not require 

approval.  

Fourth Order of Business:  

Presidents Written Report 4-1 Letter to Landowners 

Insurance and Memorandum - a letter, copy of 

insurance policy and Memorandum of Agreement for 

Snowmobile Trail was sent to all landowners. After two 

mailings, 67 of 100 landowners returned the 

memorandum forms. We identified three changes of 

ownership and have corrected our database. At the 

request of two landowners, we also agreed to 

eliminate the line from the memorandum stating - a 

written notice by November 15th of each year of such 

intention to terminate. 4-2 State Overpayment - after a 

state audit, the club received notice from the state 

that we were overpaid by $285.36. The club has 

reimbursed the state for this amount 4-3 Club 

Insurance on contents of building - After reviewing our 

insurance on the contents of the storage building, we 

were able to change our insurance company and now 

have all our insurance under one company saving 

$150.00  

Fifth Order of Business: Old Business  

No old business to discuss Sixth Order of Business:  

 Membership Report - Current membership stands at 

146 members including 19 new members. New 

member, Dan Clark, asked if any kind of outreach is 

done to welcome new members to the club. It was 

suggested acknowledgement was a nice idea with the 

suggestion of sending the new member a club sticker.  

Groomer Report –  

one groomer needed some welding, at this time there 

is not a lot of snow to work with, future work on the 

trails will need to include brushing with pole saws as 

the low-lying brush is coming in on the groomers. 

There was a discussion on how the club is paid for the 

work done by the groomers. 6-3 and 6- 

Trail Manager Report and Trail Reports –  

bridge work and brushing is needed next year, there is 

a big hole in the bridge by Cooley Lake 6-5 Oconto 

County Snowmobile Alliance Meeting Report - there is 

work being done to secure advertisers for next year's 

snowmobile map. We are also trying to determine how 

many maps need to be printed as there are many left 

over from the last printing. A numbering system will be 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


